KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

HB 27 (00 RS BR 332) ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.552(27) would be added to provide that any employee participating in any state administered retirement system who is age 65 or older with 48 months of service, or has at least 60 months of service if under age 65, may obtain credit in the County Employees Retirement System for the period of that employee’s service with a community action agency created under KRS 273-405 to 273-453 if that service was not covered by a state-administered retirement system.  The member shall pay to the retirement system the full actuarial cost of the service credit purchased.  Payment may be made by lump sum or in increments.  The payment shall not be picked up, as described in KRS 61.560(4) or 78.610(4), by the employer.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments
Since the member is picking up the full of the cost of additional retirement benefits, there should be no cost impact on the retirement fund.  

Insurance Fund Comments
The additional service credit may or may not increase the medical premium benefit depending on the member’s service before the additional service is added.  Depending on this result, there could be some impact on medical premium liabilities and the insurance fund due to this additional service.  The actual impact on the insurance fund is dependent on how many members take advantage of this opportunity, how many years of service credit they are able to purchase, and whether or not the additional service credit ultimately increases the medical premium liability for the individual.  Such a cost impact cannot be determined from available data, but overall, if small numbers of members are affected, the cost impact should not be significant.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Negligible cost impact, with the possible exception of impact on ultimate medical premium liability cost, but actual impact cannot be determined from available information
IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1998 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.
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